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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 

Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 

 

With June around the corner if 
there are any businesses that are 
interested in inserting 1/8th page 

Grad Wish Ad in June’s Newsletter 
you can do so by emailing 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca, 
phoning 967-2251 or dropping off 
 your wishes at the Town Office  

by May 22, 2013. 

 

 

 

 
 

TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS 
 

Nuisance Grounds will be OPEN 
Regular Hours on  

Monday May 20th, 2013  
from 1pm -6pm 

Garbage Pick- up will be on Tuesday 
May 21st, 2013. 

The Office will be CLOSED on 
Monday May 20th, 2013. 

 

***NOTICE*** 
***DATE CHANGE*** 

Back Alley Garbage Pick Up 
Back alley garbage pickup is 

now scheduled to begin  
Monday, May 13, 2013 

 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22
nd

 of each 

month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS cont’d 
 

Watering Hours… 

Even house numbers can water on even 
calendar day and odd house numbers can 

water on odd calendar days.  You can water 
morning and evening from 7:00 to 10:00. 

 

Tax Payments 
The town is offering discounts for payment of 
2013 taxes.  The following discounts will be 

applied to any tax payments made during that 
month: 

May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 
Taxes have been levied. Please be sure to 
check your tax notice to ensure that you have 
no taxes left owing due to an increase in your 
2012 tax levy.  

 
A 1% tax penalty will be applied on the first of 
every month from February to June on all 
outstanding tax arrears.  From July to 
December, a 1% penalty will be applied on 
the first of every month to all outstanding 
current taxes.  A 10% penalty will be applied 
on January 1 to all outstanding taxes. 

 
Take advantage of the discounts offered and 

pay your taxes early in the year. 
 
Also do not forget to take the discount off of 
your taxes when making payment. See 
sample tax notice shown to the right of this 
page. 
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TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS cont’d 
 

Drainage of Excess Water: 
With the amount of moisture we’ve been 
getting in the area we ask that you please be 
cautious as to where you will be trenching to 
get water away from your building. Home and 
business owners are required to pump or 
trench groundwater onto their lot. 

 

Check eavestroughs and drains: Keep your 

eavestroughs down and away from your 
buildings. Don’t let things pile up. Clean 
leaves & twigs from down & roof gutters 
throughout the summer. Make sure drainage 
ditches are not clogged. Check flat roofs for 
standing water. 
 

Animal Control – Cat Traps … We have had 

complaints regarding cat traps in the area.  If 
you do own a trap you must report when the 
trap is being used and the Town will deal with 
any animal trapped.  The Town must hold the 
animal for 72 hours so if they are some one’s 
pet they have time to claim their pet.  There 
are fines if you are caught using a trap 
without the Towns approval. 
 

Untidy and Unsightly Property … No owner or 

occupant of land shall cause or permit any of 
their property or adjourning boulevards or 
lane to be overgrown with weeds; Or to 
become untidy and unsightly due to the 
accumulation of new or used lumber, 
cardboard, paper, newspapers, appliances, 
tires, cans, barrels, scrap metal or other 
waste materials or junk. 
 

Junked Vehicles … Shall cause or permit any 

junked vehicle to be kept on any land owned 
by that person. 
 

 
 
 
 

Outdoor Storage of Materials … Any building 

materials, lumber, scrap metal, boxes or 
similar items stored in a yard shall be neatly 
stacked in piles and elevated at least 0.15 
meters off the ground so as not to constitute 
a nuisance or harborage for rodents, vermin 
and insects. 
 

Accessory Building 
Accessory buildings shall be kept: 

1. In good repair 
2. Free of infestation by rodents, vermin  
    and insects; and 
3. Free of health, fire and safety hazards 

 Yards will be inspected throughout the year 
and if required an order will be sent, in which 
you will have 15 days from the date of notice 
to get the order done.  If not done the Town 
ensures that the necessary work is completed 
and all charges related shall be added to 
property taxes.  
 

Noise Bylaw 
From the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. no 

noise is allowed that is loud/ unusual or 
unnecessary and is persistent. There are 
people who work shift work, etc. and you 

should take consideration for this between 
7:00 a.m. and 11:00 p.m. playing of music, 

pets, revving engines, etc. Talking with your 
neighbor could save a lot of grief in the long 

run if you try to be considerate. 
 

All Terrain Vehicles(Quads, dirt bikes, etc.) 
These vehicles are not allowed (The Highway 

Traffic Act) to be driven on any highway or 
within the town limits. To ride on private land, 
you need their permission in addition to the 

following rules given under The Highway 
Traffic Act. Any unregistered vehicle of any 
kind in contravention is subject to a fine of 

$535.00 as well as the vehicle being seized. 
In addition, the operator can be fined under 

The Noise Bylaw. 
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Vehicle and Trailer Parking –  

The Traffic Bylaw No. 2/10 
 

Vehicles – 72 Hour Limit 
 

All Trailers – 96 Hour Limit 

No person shall park any vehicle 

continuously longer than the time specified. 

-      A motor vehicle may be parked in 

any lane for the purpose of loading 

or unloading, provided that such 

motor vehicle shall be parked for a 

period exceeding fifteen (15) minutes, 

unless written permission has first 

been obtained from the Bylaw 

Enforcement Officer for an extension 

of such time. 

-      No operator of a vehicle shall stop 

such vehicle in any of the following 

places, except when necessary to 

avoid collision or conflict with each 

other traffic or in compliance with 

the directions of a Peace Officer or 

traffic sign or signal: 

(a) On the driving lane of any 

street 

(b) Within an intersection 

(c) On a sidewalk 

(d) On a crosswalk 

(e) On a boulevard 

(f) Within four and one-half 

(4.5m) meters of the 

driveway entrance to any 

fire station. 

Take consideration for other homeowners, 

intersections, alleyways, etc. 

 

 

     PROUD MOMENTS 

 
Congratulations to Sandy Guidinger 

for 15 years of volunteer service, as 

Board Member and Chairperson on 

the Eatonia Housing Authority. She 

was recognized with an award from 

Sask. Housing, as well as by our 

local board. Thanks Sandy, for all 

your time & efforts. 

      
 

Congratulations to Cade Hayes for 
successfully making the AAA SaskCan 

spring hockey team and for being named 
captain!!  Way to go Cade! 

 

Congratulations to Loghan Hennes and 
the West Central Wheat Kings AA 

female midget team for winning 
provincials and league.  Great Job! 

 

Congratulations to Kaylee Wickenheiser, 
Jinnian Bews, Kelsey Guidinger & Tessa 

King and the Elrose Aces midget girls 
team for being Provincial Female Midget 

A semi-finalists and League finalists.  
Way to go! 

 



     
                                                                                                                                           May 2013 

www.townofeatonia.com  

5 

 
Swimming Pool:   

Swimming Registration packages will be 

ready and sent out soon. Here’s a heads 

up on swimming lesson dates: 

June 10-21 (not weekend) after schools 

July 1 -12 

July 22-Aug 2 

Aug 12 -23 

(You can register once registration 

packages are available) 

 

Ball:  Ball registrations have been sent 

out and the deadline is April 29.  If you 

didn’t receive a form please contact the 

rec office.  If anyone is interested in 

coaching or helping with ball let me 

know as soon as possible as we are 

usually short of coaches and helpers. 
 

A community to be proud of… . . .  
Fundraising, grants,  generous 

donations, hard work, determination, 

and  more fundraising.  The volunteers, 

the organizers, the supporters…it takes 

a lot of hard working individuals from 

our great community to help accomplish 

all that we have.  We have received 

many grants, generous donations from 

other community groups, individuals & 

businesses in town and surrounding 

area, and of course all the support that 

we get for our fundraising efforts. 

There are so many organizations, 

groups and individuals that work hard 

to make this community what it is and 

the Recreation Board would like to say 

how thankful that we are to this 

amazing supportive community for: The 

park & playground, the new swimming 

pool, the ice resurfacer, new glass & 

protective netting, new hockey nets, the 

new ice plant, new sound booth, 

furnaces at the rink, new plumbing 

fixtures and countless boring repairs 

and upgrades to the recreation facilities 

that you might not notice but are vital to 

their operations and the list goes on…. 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK 

YOU…..for your continued support of 

the recreation facilities and programs in 

town. 
 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan 

Lotteries products such as Lotto 6/49, 

Western 6/49, and Scratch & Win are 

placed in the Saskatchewan Lotteries 

Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, 

culture, recreation and community 

groups in the province.  Community 

groups in Eatonia receive funding from 

the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 

Program. 
 

 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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EATONIA OASIS LIVING  
APRIL NEWS 

April has been a busy month for the 
residents. The weather has been 
unpredictable, from rain showers to snow 
storms. We have not been able to spend 
much time out side. Hopefully, Spring has 
now arrived and we can look forward to 
some nicer weather. We are planning our 
gardens, and can’t wait to get started! The 
mountain of snow is slowly disappearing 
from outside the dining room. Hopefully, we 
will see the grass and gardens soon! 
 

At present, we have 21 people 
residing at Eatonia Oasis Living.   
 

On behalf of the residents and their 
families, we would like to extend a huge 
thank you to the Eatonia Health Care 
Auxillary and the Eatonia Oasis Living 
Board of Directors for planning and 
preparing the Easter Supper. It was 
delicious! A good time was had by all! 
 

This month’s activities included our 
daily morning exercises, manicures, playing 
the Wii and Balloon Badminton. We baked 
Chewy Chocolate Chip cookies and Monster 
cookies for our afternoon coffee cart.  
Thank you to Lorrene Johnson (Annie 
Warrington’s daughter) for helping us!  
Audrey Abbott’s daughter, Cindy also 
joined us. It is nice to have family members 
involved in our activities. Marie Smith and 
her helper, Evelyn Hoffman was here to do 
crafts with the residents. They made spring 
flowers for the bulletin board. Thank you, 

ladies! The weekly Bingos are still very well 
attended!  Kara Richardson and Gared 
Mackrell attended one of our sessions. The 
residents love to see young people!  
Unfortunately, they didn’t win. Better luck 
next time!  We had a visit from Naomi Green 
and two Labrador puppies. The residents 
fell in love with them. They would have kept 
them if they could! Thank you, Naomi! 
 

We must thank everyone who 
contributes to our weekly Church services.  
Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an 
essential part of their care. You are 
appreciated by the residents and staff. 
Sometimes, attendance may seem low, but 
the service is very important to the ones 
who do come! Our sincere appreciation 
goes out to all of you!    
 

This month we celebrated the 
birthdays of Laviah Hayes and Dora Mullen. 
Thank you to the United Church Women, 
including Betty Meyer, Marie Smith and 
Margaret Larock, who hosted the party. As 
part of the birthday celebration the 
residents enjoyed the musical talents of 
Laviah’s granddaughter, Laura Hayes. It 
was a wonderful afternoon! 

 

Finally, a big thank you to everyone who 
has made a donation of any kind to Eatonia 
Oasis Living. We appreciate it very much! 

 

HAVE A GREAT MONTH!! 
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CLASSIFIEDS  

EATONIA TAVERN  
SPRING SPECIAL  

FOR THE MONTH OF MAY 
 

Between 11am & 7pm 

Order 5 meals to go and get a  

Free 2L of pop & a bag of ice. 

 

Mondays & Tuesdays 

11am to 9pm 

Come for a meal and get your first  

2 drinks at Happy Hour Price 

Call (306)967-2777 
 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

 

The  

Communities In Bloom 
Committee  

is again looking for new members 
(Help). If no one comes forward, the 

program will be discontinued, so 
please help to keep this going, as it 
is beneficial to our community in 
many ways. If you are willing to 

help, please contact  
Darlene Olson (306)967-2582 or 

Bev Dahl (306)967-2551 
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NOTICE: 
 

Jasman Lumber  
will be temporarily Closed  

until further notice. 
Sorry for any inconvenience.  

If anyone needs any supplies during 
this time please feel free to call my 
cell (306) 460-6646 during weekdays 

as I will still be around to  
help in any way. 

 

Nancy Jasman – Jasman Lumber 
 

 

 

Eatonia Oasis Living  
will again be doing  

Beef on a Bun & Pie Booth  
at the  

Arena Kitchen for the  

Garage Sales  
on 

Saturday, May 25th. 
If anyone is willing to donate pies, please 

bring them to the  

Arena Kitchen 

Fruit Pies Only,please. 
Thank You again for your assistance. 

The E.O.L. Board 
 

 

EMPLOYMENT 
OPPORTUNITY AT  

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 
 

We are currently hiring in the following 

departments: 

 Resident Care Aide-Continuing 

Care Aide certificate required; 

will consider those who have 

registered for the course, and 

have completed certain 

modules 

 Housekeeping/Laundry/Aide-on 

the job training provided; 

Personal Care Workshop 

required (arranged through 

EOL) 

 Dietary-on the job training 

provided; Safe Food Handling 

Course required 

 

All staff is required to have or must be 

willing to obtain CPR and First Aid. If you are 

unsure about any of these positions, or would 

like to find out what the position entails, you 

are more than welcome to come to the 

facility and set up a time to “job shadow” or 

follow the staff to see what their duties 

include. Please call Cora Knuttila or  

Krista Stevens at Eatonia Oasis Living, 

(306)967-2447, for more information if you 

have any questions.   
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Before we know it, 
seeding time will be upon 
us.  Don’t forget to stop in 
and register your expired 

farm vehicles! 
Email, call or come in. 
Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 

967-2201 
eatoniaagencies@yourlink.ca 
 

 
 
 

Blingo Brunch  

Eatonia Community Hall    
Sunday May 5th, 2013            

12:00 pm.-3:00 pm 
Ladies your ticket includes  

3 fun-filled hours over a Fabulous Brunch, 
Blingo Card & an afternoon of fun and 

prizes, prizes, prizes!  
ADVANCED TICKETS ONLY 

$35.00 or  
Reserved Table  
0f 8 for $250.00 

 available at Eatonia Agencies 967-2201 or 
Eatonia Town Office 967-2251 

 

Proceeds to Eatonia Heritage Park 
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Is proud to sponsor  
 

Eatonia’s 19th Annual  
 

Town wide Garage Sale 
 

Saturday, May 25, 2013 
 

9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 
 

Register at the Town Office 
 

$15 Registration Fee 
 

Minimum of 12 Garage Sales Required to be Registered by: 
 

Wednesday May 22, 2013 at 5 p.m. 
 

**Please contact us early** 
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Arena Kitchen 

The Arena kitchen is in need of 

members for the upcoming season. The 

Arena Kitchen Committee looks after 

ordering, cleaning and anything 

regarding the operations of the kitchen. 

All proceeds from the kitchen go to help 

with operating costs of the arena and 

help keep user fees down. Please contact 

any current member as soon as possible 

if you’re interested so that things can 

get organized for the next season. 

OR 

If any group, business or individual that 

is interested in leasing the arena kitchen 

please contact any current  

Kitchen Committee member. 

Current Kitchen Committee members: 

Rhonda Somerville, Teana Hayes,  

Tanya Hennes, Susan Theaker,  

&Nicole Hartman. 

 

**NOTE-if there are no kitchen 

committee members and the kitchen 

gets leased out there will be a significant 

increase in arena fees to cover the loss of 

income from kitchen proceeds. If there 

are no kitchen members or someone to 

lease it there will be no arena kitchen 

next season.** 
 

 

 
 
 

We would like to invite our friends and 

family within the community to join us in 

celebrating our wedding. It will be held at 

the Eatonia Community Hall on June 

15th, 2013. Cocktails are at 7:00 pm 

followed by a dance and late night lunch. 

Sincerely Shannon & Craig 

No gifts please. If you wish, a donation 

to cancer research would be appreciated 

by logging into www.cancer.ca or 

calling 416 961 7223. 

 
 
 

Mother's Day Tea & Bake Sale  
 

  Saturday May 11th, 2013  

2:00 - 4:00 

Bake Sale @ 3:00 

at the  
Eatonia Oasis Living 

 

Come for Tea and bring your "Mom"!! 
 

All Baking Donations  

Greatly Appreciated!!  

All proceeds to supplies for the 

Residents of Home.

http://www.cancer.ca/
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GRADE 12 

      BBQ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

KIDS KORNER 
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Trevor & Melinda Pelletier  
were married on April 27/2013 

and would like to thank everyone 
who contributed to the community 
gift. Your generosity and kindness is 

very much appreciated. 
Thank You  

Trevor & Melinda 

 
We would like to once again 
thank all our volunteers who 
donated items and worked at 
the kitchen during the Kramer 
Auction.  

 Thank you! 
-The Eatonia Park Committee 

 
We would like to express our 
sincere thank you to everyone for 
the comforting words, prayers, 
food, cards, floral arrangements and 
plants in the passing of our dear 
sister/sister in law Adeline 
Flengeris (Brummund).  

May God Bless 

Cliff & Iris Brummund 

R.M. of Chesterfield #261 

 
Congratulations  

to Duane Hoffman who was the 
winner of the free load of gravel! 

 

A big thank-you to everyone for 
attending the general meeting and 

making the evening a success  
with the help of our caterers  

The Eatonia Band Association,  
Eatonia Lions Club  
and Several Helpers. 

 

R.M. of Chesterfield Council 
    

Screenings Project 
 

Thanks to the following farms for 
donating: 

 

Gary & Roger Radies 
Stan Stusrud 
Rob Schaeffer 

Perry Bews 
Stan & Ross Fitzpatrick 

 

Thanks to Lee’s Grain Cleaning for use 
of truck, Debbie Bredy & Marsollier 

Petroleum Ltd. for gas, and Somerville 
Farms Ltd. for trucking. 
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The Town of Eatonia and the R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 

would like you to please complete the following survey  

and return it to either office  

by May 31, 2013: 
 

 

        Town of Eatonia   R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 

                      Box 237              Box 70 

                302 Main Street              304 Main Street 

                  Eatonia, SK        Eatonia, SK 

                     S0L 0Y0             S0L 0Y0 

 

Fax – 306-967-2267    Fax – 306-967-2424 

Phone – 306-967-2251    Phone – 306-967-2222 

 

Email – eatonia@yourlink.ca   email- rm261@sasktel.net 

 

 

If you would like this survey emailed for you to fill out, please contact either 

municipal office. 

 

 

Alternatively, you may mail/email this survey to our planning consultant: 

Prairie Wild Consulting 

610 Walmer Road 

Saskatoon, SK 

S7L 0E2 

 

 

Email – samantha.mark@prairiewildconsulting.ca 
 

 

mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
mailto:samantha.mark@prairiewildconsulting.ca
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